
 

CITY OF MARSHALL 
AGENDA ITEM REPORT 

 
 

Presenter: Jason Anderson 

Meeting Date: Tuesday, December 10, 2024 

Category: NEW BUSINESS 

Type: ACTION 

Subject: Project WW-005: Highway 23 Lift Station Improvements Project-Phase IV Wet Well 
Renovation – Consider Final Change Order No. 1 and Acknowledgment of Pay Request-1 
Final 

Background 

Information: 

This phase of the project consisted of the following: 

 Removal of the four existing submersible pumps, wet well piping and guide rails  

 Renovation of wet well structure with concrete repairs as needed, and new coating 
system 

 Installation of the four new pumps supplied by the City 

 Installation of new piping in the wet well structure 

 Bypass pumping of the lift station while renovations work is being completed 
 
All work has been completed in accordance with the specifications. 
 
Please see the attached memorandum from the City’s consultant, Bolton & Menk, Inc. dated 
November 15, 2024 recommending approval of the attached Pay Request 1-Final.  
 
Attached is a copy of Final Pay Request 1-Final in the amount of $279,536.67. 
 

Fiscal Impact: Final Change Order 1 results in a contract decrease of $17,633.33 and a final contract amount 
of $279,536.67.  The original contract amount was $297,200.00. 
 

Alternative/ 

Variations: 

No alternative actions recommended. 

Recommendations: that the Council approve Change Order No. 1 (Final), resulting in a contract decrease in the 
amount of ($17,633.33) and acknowledge Pay Request 1-Final in the amount of $279,536.67 
for the above-referenced project Rubin Construction of Tyler, Minnesota. 

 


